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VANCOUVER COMMUNITY COLLEGE EDUCATION COUNCIL  
MEETING MINUTES 

January 12, 2021 
3:30–5:30 p.m., Videoconference 

 

ATTENDANCE 

Education Council Members  Guests 
Elle Ting (Chair)  Adrian Lipsett 
Blair McLean  Andrew Dunn 
Brett Griffiths  Andy Sellwood 
Dave McMullen  Bonnie Chan 
David Wells  Claire Sauvé 
Heidi Parisotto  Clay Little 
Jo-Ellen Zakoor  Dennis Innes 
John Demeulemeester  Joy Dalla-Tina 
Julie Gilbert  Ken McMorris 
Lucy Griffith  Nicole Degagne 
Marcus Ng  Pervin Fahim 
Natasha (Student Representative)  Phoebe Patigdas
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6. BUSINESS ARISING 

a) Concept Paper: Applied Leadership and Management Certificate 

�ƒ J. Dalla-
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successful CELBAN course the department has run several times. T. Rowlatt added that Curriculum 
Committee requested only minor edits, which have been completed. 

ii) Minor Curriculum Changes 

�ƒ The report on minor changes approved by Curriculum Committee in the last six months was presented 
for information. 

b) Policy Committee 

�ƒ No report; N. Mandryk sent regrets. 

c) Appeals Oversight Committee 

�ƒ No report. 

d) Education Quality Committee 

�ƒ T. Rowlatt reported on the 2021/22 Curriculum Development (CD) Fund ($400,000). The callout for 
proposals went out on January 8; the submission deadline is February 12, with adjudication in early 
March. To continue supporting the transition to online delivery, development of online teaching and 
learning materials is again eligible for funding. The CTLR is planning workshops to support proposal 
writers. 

8. RESEARCH REPORT 

�ƒ E. Ting reported that proposals for the February 25/26 Teaching, Learning, and Research Symposium 
will be reviewed this week. Proposals were received from all over the world, including Australia and 
Russia; the keynote will be delivered from Finland.  

�ƒ The Research Ethics Board continues receiving requests from further away; December saw requests  


